PAPCASTLE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 4th SEPTEMBER 2018  AT 7.30 PM

Present:  David Johnson, Robert Jackson,  Jackie Day, Jill Coyle, Huw Morgan, Ian Trohear, John Conlon.

Also present Councillor Rebecca Hanson (Cumbria County Council)

54/18

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Brian Merris, Councillor Nicky Cockburn (Allerdale Borough Council), Councillor Janet Farebrother (Allerdale Borough Council) and Cumbria Constabulary.

55/18
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – none

56/18

POLICE REPORT


A report had been received which stated there had been no incidents since the last meeting of the Parish Council

57/18
DECLARATION OF INTEREST - none

58/18
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED UNDER ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Hedge, Sunnyside


Timetable in bus shelter


Parking in village

59/18

PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY
It was agreed to write to Robert Jackson Jnr. Asking him if he was willing to serve on the Parish Council.   He had previously expressed an interest in joining the Parish Council

60/18

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd July 2018 were approved and signed as a correct record – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day

61/18

MATTERS ARISING

Landscaping area, Belle Vue – some of the work had been reported as being done but Councillor Hanson to chase up the remainder of the work.  The County Council said the work could not be completed until after the bird nesting season.
Cherry Tree, The Mount – work completed.   Ian Trohear said, in his opinion, the work had not been done to a satisfactory standard.  It was agreed to monitor the situation.
Website – Huw Morgan reported he had updated the website.   It was agreed to put the following on the website:
General Data Protection Regulations GDPR 2018
Papcastle Parish Council has ongoing contracts with

J D Crozier – grasscutting

J A Lee Ltd  - cleaning of bus shelter at Belle Vue

In the year ending 31st March 2018 donations were made to the following organisations

Papcastle Village Hall

Bridekirk Church

North West Air Ambulance
Bank Mandate – finally sorted out
1 and 2 Belle Vue – work completed by County Highways

62/18

REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR , REBECCA HANSON



Councillor Hanson reported on the following:

· Overview of County Council – Lib/Labour  working well which in the main down to the Lib. Party and much work done by herself.

· Away day with Lord Inglewood went very well.

· Cycle way, The Laureats – part of this is missing but a report to be made to  Full Council.

· River Works – much has now been sorted out.

· Traffic Regulation Order review to be started in the next three weeks

· 6000 leaflets being delivered  on a monthly basis – still in need of distributors for the Papcastle area.

Mr. Johnson raised the issue of the Roman Road footpath which in parts is in need of clearing – Councillor Hanson said she would report this.   Mr. Morgan raised the possibility of reducing the 30mph speed limit to 20 mph.   Councillor Hanson explained how difficult this process is.

63/18

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR, NICKY COCKBURN
Councillor Cockburn forwarded the following report:

Update:   You will be pleased to learn that the Local Plan part 2 draft (LP2) was nodded through at the Allerdale Executive meeting last night. Papcastle has no large plots of land allocated for housing in the updated preferred options.   I wish to Thank the PC for your objection to the Story Homes proposal on land North of Broughton Park, this objection, I am sure played a part in the removal of this land from LP2 as well.  The next stage for LP2 is a 6 week long consultation where the comments go to the Secretary of State Inspector who will publicly examine the plan. As the Planning Policy Team are expecting that some developers may not be too pleased, may I respectfully request that you support the LP2 and it's site allocations for the Broughton St. Bridget's District Ward?   Representations should be made in writing using the comments form email: siteallocations@allerdale.gov.uk]   
 All comments should be received by Friday 9th November 2018]The latest documentation isn't actually online on the planning policy page yet and that is why I have attached it to your email. (All the documents are currently available hidden away on the calendar of meetings page agenda for Sept 3) The Cockermouth library should  hopefully soon have hard copies.  My grumble is that the Governments Housing need calculations  show 125 new homes per year for Allerdale re required yet Allerdale has a housing target of 304, the "target" is higher than the housing "need" for sustainable growth, but 240% higher and is this sustainable? I hope that this is to be tackled either as the LP part 1 review or at the LP2 examination.D
Derwent Forest You cannot have missed the launch of the Masterplan for this site, which I attended. I need to know more about the access to the A66 and when there's more information I will let you know. My concern is that at least 70% traffic from Great and Little Broughton heads for the A66 and it is probably  the same  for Derwent Forest. Though a new road and bridge is shown  also on the schematic is a road through Soddy Gap/Broughton Lodge Community Asset land and across the Public Bridleway to the A594. If this is the A66 backup route, it simply won't be used. As I said a lot more information is required for a properly considered opinion of this exciting project.
64/18

DEBRIBRILLATOR
The Clerk confirmed the Village Hall Committee were happy to have the defibrillator in the village hall removed.   The Clerk to confirm this to the North West Ambulance Service.   It was agreed to ask the Ambulance Service the following- 
What are the cost implications of the new defibrillator for the Parish Council

Is it possible for signage on the 30mph signs to the village indicating the presence of a defibrillator

The Parish Council assumes it will be responsible for the cleaning of the box and if so what is the recommended  frequency of such cleaning

65/18

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSISTE – SEE 61/18 ABOVE

66/18

PLANNING APPLICATIONS – NONE

67/18

PLANNING DECISIONS

2/2018/0249 - 
application for approval of reserved matters following outline application 2/2016/0613 for single dwelling at West Winds Cottage, Papcastle – approved on 24th July 2018 by Allerdale Borough Council 
68/18

PARISH COUNCIL MEAL



It was agreed this would be discussed at the meeting in November

69/18

ACCOUNTS



The following accounts were agreed and cheques signed:



Barbara Lamb salary




£242.66



Tax on salary





£  60.70



Barbara Lamb expenses



£ 56.34



Papcastle village hall meetings


£ 36.00



Zurich Municipal – insurance premium

£257.60



Lazy Lawns





£ 60.00

69/18

CORRESPONDENCE



Papcastle Village Hall – acknowledgement for donation



Request from CAB for donation – agreed not to donate
CALC Membership Subscriptions Review – the Clerk reported the payment in 2018-19 was £165.00 but that with the review the subscription in 2019-20 would be £129.43.
70/18
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Overgrown hedge, Sunnyside – it was agreed the Clerk write to ask that the overgrown hedge be cut back to the wall.
Timetable in Bus Shelter – it was reported the timetable holder in the bus shelter did not fit the timetable.  It was agreed the Clerk write to the County Council asking for a replacement holder.
Parking in village – Ian Trohear again raised the issue of parking in the village.  The Clerk said the Village Hall Committee were pointing out to users of the hall they must not park over anyone’s drive and asking for them to park sensibly.   It was agreed to monitor the situation.
71/18

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING



6th November 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

Meeting ended 8.55 pm

Signed as a true and correct record …………………………….

Date……………………………..
